Courage notification for the Plenary Council – September 2017
The Courage ministry is a Catholic apostolic ministry for same sex attracted persons who wish to lead a chaste life. It started in New York in the early 80's and has been operating  within Australia for nearly 30 years. The Melbourne chapter has been operating with various chaplains and leaders since the late 80's. One of their first chaplains was  the late Father Dennis Ward, OFM Cap.  A number of Capuchin priests were quite active in supporting the ministry in NSW and Queensland. The current chaplain is Father Laurie Leonard SJ. The Archbishop of Melbourne Denis Hart has been a vital supporter of the work.

In Sydney Father Peter Joseph, the Parish priest of Flemington hosts a Courage chapter and an Encourage chapter as well. Encourage is for the parents and friends of same-sex attracted family members. The Sydney chapter has been well supported by various bishops and Sydney Courage has run a number of  National conferences. 

Brisbane has been operating a continuous Courage chapter for twenty years. The numbers are smaller than in Sydney or Melbourne. The Brisbane Chaplain is Father Bob Harwood. Brisbane has held two National conferences and has received key-note addresses from Archbishop Mark Coleridge and Father Tony Percy of Canberra. 

The Canberra group that operated with Father Peter Ryan CSsR  over twenty years ago went into recess when Father left Canberra. Last year the new International director of Courage Father Philip Bochanski visited Canberra and moves are afoot for a new chapter with a chaplain appointed. 

Retreats, formation days, communal meals, liturgical worship and mentoring are features of a Courage ministry. 

Many people say that the Church does not welcome those of same-sex attracted (gays). In my role as a Courage Director – I have counselled and mentored nearly seventy same-sex  persons – male and female from the age of 16 to mid-sixties. I have met parents, visited parishes and a group under the guidance of the late Bishop Michael Putney presented our perspectives to the Brisbane Council of priests. 

My wife and I and other supporters of Courage have provided places of hospitality and fellowship for those who come to enjoy the freedom of being accepted as sons and daughters of God. This is a very satisfying work and very inspiring to me.

Courage is a reserved and discreet ministry and in my experience every person who has contacted me has done so on their own initiative. I have not gone out to proselytize – all have come to me freely. 

Brendan Scarce – Director of Brisbane Courage. Officially started 2nd Feb 1998. 
